Sent: 23/07/2023 7:01:54 PM
Subject: DA2023/0718

DA2023/0718 Changes to greens Bayview Golf Course

To whom it may concern,

| do not support Bayview Golf clubs desire to remove 25 mature trees from site. Many of which are Eucalyptus
robusta a protected tree in our LGA.

Widely circulated mapping for flooding in the LGA has either been ignored or not considered in the clubs
application. This site is affected by low, medium and high flood risks.

Net loss of flood storage will impact residential areas in the area.
Contaminated soils are a problem for Bayview Golf Course as identified in previous development applications

that the club has proposed. This serious matter has not been addressed in this DA.

A cost to the club of $891,000 is nothing in terms of long term cost to the environment.

This is not in the interest of the broader community as suggested. Bayview Golf Course continuously provides
nothing but a headache to the broader community with their incessant desire to alter the remaining natural

assets that they manage.
The Golf Course should be encouraged to plant more endemic trees to reduce habitat fragmentation and assist

in flooding events.

Marcia Rackham



